
               PUBLIC NOTICE  
 

UPDATE: West Street extension bridge replacement to begin 
September 7 
August 26, 2021 

Please be advised, the West Street extension bridge replacement is set to begin Sept. 
7, and not Sept. 1 as previously communicated.  

Starting Tuesday, Sept. 7, 2021, Rankin Construction Inc. is scheduled to begin 
construction on the West Street extension bridge on behalf of the St. Lawrence Seaway 
Management Corporation. The anticipated completion date is Dec.3, 2021. During this 
time West Street will be closed between Clarence Street and Park Street. Detour and 
road closure signs will be posted. 

Local storefront businesses will remain open and have been notified of the road closure. 
Alternative parking spots for individuals looking to access the West Street storefronts 
can be found on Clarence Street. 

Please see map below for more details. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Questions? Please feel free to reach out to the following contacts: Rankin Construction 
Inc. at 905-684-1111 or the St. Lawrence Seaway Management Corporation at  
905-641-1932. 
 


